Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for May 26, 2015

Regular Meeting ( Licking Heights H.S. Conference Room

Officers and Directors Attending:




 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Barb Triplett, Bev DeNune

Directors: Howard Emswiler  

Guests: Ruth Angell, Joyce Gurney, Gary Stagg, Sonny Tiller and Robin Collingswort

President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 6:40 pm / adjourn at 7:49

Secretary’s Report: Discussion reference content of minutes, recommend that we amend and approve next regular scheduled meeting (not annual meeting).

 President’s Report: Update on scholarship program; meetings with high school principal and vice principal, the Licking County Foundation, and District Superintendent reference promoting the Alumni Scholarship.  Tom will meet again with the Foundation in late August to discuss alternative means to selecting award recipients. 

Vice President’s Report: 

No Report

Treasurer’s Report:  
Account Balance- Review of activity, account balance as of May 26 to be $3,219.46
 

Old Business:

· Tickets for the drawing are going well, remaining tickets will be sold at the banquet.

New Business: 

· Tom discussed the conversion of the membership database from Access to Excel.  Bev and Tom hope to complete this task in the next two (2) months. The purpose is that Excel is more easily understood and more user friendly.

· Foundation/Scholarship: Further discussion on promoting the scholarships. It appears as though we need to visit/meet with high school counselors each year to ensure our scholarship are promoted to the seniors and secure a spot on the awards program.

Committee Reports: 

· Banquet: many of the committee members have followed-up with their contacts to confirm compliance and timing. Barb with TC Markets, Joyce with the Ice Cream man, and Bev with White Feather Farms. We reviewed the menu and discussed the deserts and drinks. It was agreed that we would have background music during social time and possibly during the meal. The music should be soft and low as to allow the guest to visit comfortably. After the program it could be a little livelier.  Set-up will be Friday the 19th at 5:00pm for any and all who can help.

Submitted: Tom Dunkle

President: Tom Dunkle, Vice President: Barb Triplett, Secretary: Susan Baird, Treasurer: Bev DeNune
Directors: Howard Emswiler, Dan McDonnell, Robert Shaffer, Milly Shaffer and ‘open’


